
                             Newsletter Friday 8th November 2024 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Last half term felt like a very long eight weeks, but I am so pleased with how well all children have settled into their new classes, 

especially our reception class who are unrecognisable from September. They have learnt so much already! 

With the arrival of dark nights, older children who are allowed to walk home from clubs unaccompanied at the moment will need 

a letter addressed to the club leader, stating that they are still allowed to walk home now that the nights have drawn in.  We 

would advise all children who do walk home alone carry a mobile phone so that parents can check on their whereabouts.  

We still have a number of pupils who are not reading the minimum four times a week at home. As this is part of our homework 

policy, any pupils who do not read at home will be asked to read at break time. Obviously play times are vital for all pupils and 

keeping pupils in at breaks is a last resort. Therefore we ask that all parents check that children are reading at least four times a 

week at home and recording this reading in their diary. Many thanks for your anticipated support with this.  

The diary for this half term looks pretty busy with Parents’ Evenings, class trips, pantomime and theatre visits, Christmas produc-

tions, Church visits and the usual Christmas festivities. After the success of the Elf Run last December, we have decided once 

again to support St Luke’s Hospice by taking part in this initiative. We were blown away by the money raised last year and know 

that this local hospice means so much to so many. This should also be so much easier on the feet now that we have our own run-

ning track! 

Pupils from art club and some from year 6  have had their ‘Animals in War’ work displayed in Cheshire Military Museum. The ex-

hibition is open on Saturday 16th November from 12pm and there will be various animals and re-enactments taking place. An 

invitation will go out shortly if you would like to attend this event.  

Rachel Woollam  

 

 

World War II 

Year 6 have been learning about World War II in history and Mrs 

Harrison, myself and Mrs Matthew (history lead) have been 

amazed by how this topic has captured the hearts of the class. 

As well as taking part in a World War II workshop day, the class 

have also completed a homework project on the war and the 

standard and quality of work has been really impressive. Pro-

jects have ranged from Anderson shel-

ters to versions of Anne Frank’s diary 

and we have loved how collaborative 

this project has been with many par-

ents and siblings helping too.  

Keeping Safe 

We have many older children playing before school on the don-

key path at the front of school and some are venturing to the far 

end of the path at the back of Asda. I know from morning perim-

eter checks and from past experience, that this area is used for 

anti-social behaviour and there is often evidence of drug taking 

and drinking. Before half term I conducted an assembly about 

the importance of keeping to well-lit paths and what to do if 

they come across unattended bags or be-

longings.  

Reverse Advent Calendar 

In support of our amazing local food bank, we will be hosting a 
reverse Advent throughout November. The idea is simple: 
have a look at the theme for the week and donate what you 
can so that the wonderful team can put together some fantas-
tic food parcels to make Christmas that bit easier for those 
who need a little support during the festive season. All we ask 
is that the donations have a shelf life that lasts beyond Christ-
mas and of course, no alcohol! Donations can be dropped off 
at the external door to the Y6 classroom at either drop off or 
collection and our wonderful Y6 children will take charge of 
organising the donations. 

The themes are as follows: 

Many thanks in advance to Mrs Harrison for organising and 
promoting this initiative as well as those who are a position to 
support this community effort.  

 



 

Well done to Rowan F-S in Year 1 

for achieving his bronze award 

before half term. Mrs Lindblad said he official-

ly ‘worked his socks off!’ 

Word Matter, Words Count 

Year 2 pupils who have read more than 15,000 words: 

Ali A, Skyler B, Emilia C, Indiana G, Gregory M, Oscar N, 

Ellie-May S and Mabel W. 

Year 3 pupils who have read more than 25,000 words: 

Thea B, Alfie D, Benjamin B, Freya B, Mia B, Lily D, 

Max G, Quinn H, Amelia H, Riley H, Nora O, Jude W and 

Elizabeth T 

Year 4 pupils who have read more than 40,000 words: 

Cleo A, Abdullah A, Emily B, Jack B, Jenson C, Reginald 

D, Frankie G, Lola HH, George H, Joseph J,  Clara L,  Jes-

sica M, George N, Bronte P,  Evie R,  George S and Oliv-

ia T 

Year 5 pupils who have read more  than 70,000 words: 

Grace B, Rosie C, Dexter D, Jakob D, Oliver G, Harrison 

H, Jago J, Naomi L, Henry M, Heidi P, 

Charlie P, Holly R, Evie R, Harmonie S, Sophie S, Sophie 

W, Amber W, Elodie W and Fleur Y 

Year 6 pupils who have read more than 100,000 words: 

Shadrach A, Alexander A, Molly C, Willow D, Sophia EB, 

Lachlan F, Heidi F, Tom G, Lyla H, Evie J,  Sebastian K, 

Holly S, Thomas W and Grace W. 

 

 

There are many, many current initiatives 

in Alsager and the surrounding areas be-

ing coordinated by Lucie Ferneyhough 

from Cheshire East Council. Lucie can 

signpost anyone needing help with issues 

such as; IT support, dementia, diabetes, 

stroke survivors, head injuries, getting fit 

or wellbeing. The list really is endless. For 

anyone needing support in any area, it 

would be worth getting in touch with:  

Lucie.fernerhough@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 

 

Curriculum & Assessment Review 

The government are calling for evidence on poten-

tial improvements to the curriculum and assess-

ment system for all of our children. They are asking 

for the views of both education staff and parents. 

The questionnaire is quite lengthy but you can an-

swer as many or as little questions as you would like 

to. Being able to give your opinion (or that of your 

child’s), doesn’t happen very often so please do 

consider filling in this questionnaire. 

Please find the QR code for this survey here : 

 

mailto:Lucie.fernerhough@cheshireeast.gov.uk

